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Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) strongly supports SB 514, which establishes 
reasonable protections for low-income and working Marylanders against destitution as 
a result of medical debt, creates reporting requirements to identify disparities in 
hospital collection processes and procedures, and allows for changes in financial 
circumstances to be considered within 240 days of care.  
 
For many Marylanders, an illness or medical emergency can lead to financial suffering, 
poverty and homelessness. Even after passage of the Affordable Care Act, medical bills 
frequently cause financial hardship and even destitution.1,2 One need look no further than 
GoFundMe, which proclaims itself to be “the leader in online medical fundraising” with over 
250,000 campaigns a year.3 In Maryland, people are pushed into poverty and out of their 
homes as a result of medical debt. Lawsuits filed by Maryland hospitals against former 
patients for medical bills – some of which should have been paid by insurance companies – 
have led to wage and property garnishments that have pushed vulnerable Marylanders into 
poverty, at the same time that these hospitals saw billions in profits.    
 
SB 514 would help to protect poor and working Marylanders against destitution as a result 
of medical debt. The bill would prevent homelessness and poverty by prohibiting hospitals 
from placing a lien on a patient’s home, pursuing wage garnishment to collect medical debt 
from patients who are uninsured, or filing lawsuits to collect low-value debts that are often 
adjudicated in small claims court, where patients have fewer protections. SB 514 would help 
to ensure that insurance companies are pushed to pay for covered procedures – rather than 
pushing the costs to patients – by preventing hospitals from initiating medical debt 
collections lawsuits while health insurance appeals, applications for financial assistance, or 
requests to reconsider financial appeals are pending. 
 
SB 514 balances the needs of hospitals and patients, requiring hospitals to offer patients 
monthly payment plans that limit payments to five percent of gross monthly income and cap 
interest rates at 1.5% per year. Additionally, SB 514 creates transparency in hospital 
procedures that may have a disparate impact by race, ethnicity, gender, or geography.  

 
An illness or health emergency should not lead to financial ruin. MAP appreciates your 
consideration, and strongly urges a favorable report on SB 514. 

 
Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) is a coalition of service providers, faith communities, and 
advocacy organizations advancing statewide public policies and programs necessary to alleviate the 
burdens faced by Marylanders living in or near poverty, and to address the underlying systemic 
causes of poverty. 
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